El Camino Real Chapter

Texas Master Naturalist

Minutes for board meeting on: July 1, 2008

Meeting called to order at:6:300pm

Officers present: 



Committee Chairs:
President Paul Unger



Training – Paula Englehardt

Secretary Katherine Bedrich


Host – Ann Barr







Projects – Connie Roddy







Historian – Tense Tumlinson

Advisor: Michael Mitchell

Member: Cindy Bolch

The reading of the Secretary and Treasurer’s report were suspended.

Paul Unger passed out a paper to each person and asked for 3 things, projects, ideas each would like to do in the future.  He asked these be turned in at end of meeting.

Paul stated that Treasure Nancy Soecthing suggested the committees turn in a budget forecast.  Committees having expenditures will work on this.  

Paul asked if a partnership committee with a Chair needs to be presented at the time.  Suggestion to revisit this possibility in the future.  

Paul suggested the Chapter have one meeting and one field trip per month.  General consensus was one activity per month sponsored by the Chapter.  

As a volunteer organization the Chapter will not pay members for travel expenses, training classes, etc. at this time.

A discussion on having “for profit”, private individual speaker training programs sponsored by the Chapter.  The Texas Parks and Wildlife Department has specialist in many areas the Chapter can invite to present training programs.  There are also other organizations to check with who can conduct specific training courses at no cost.  General agreement was not to sponsor these programs. 

Katherine Bedrich suggested a member transferring from another Chapter would need to submit the appropriate paper work and pay Chapter dues.  With the acceptance of paperwork and payment of dues that person will become a member of the El Camino Real Chapter.  Agreed by all present.

With the resignation of Vice-president Jim O’Donnell and Advanced Training Chair Sandra O’Donnell the Board had a discussion on replacement proceedings. According to the State By-laws, the Board may select a member to a vacant Board position.  Katherine Bedrich said she would like to become Vice-president.  Discussion on replacement for Secretary was held.  Katherine will ask Vivian Dixon if she will consider being Secretary.  These possessions are opened to the membership and at the July 8th meeting will be considered. 

A note was read by Katherine for Nancy  Soecthing   Nancy: “After much thought I would like to suggest that we combine the Vice president (Program Chairman) and the Advanced Training Chairman positions.  There is a lot of overlap & I feel one person could manage this better than two…” (Note attached).  After discussion, board agreed this maybe a good suggestion.

Committee reports:

HOST – Chair Anne Barr stated that for the evening meetings deserts will be provided and the morning meetings will have a snack.  Maybe two times a year we could have pot luck meal.  A Fall BBQ family social is being considered at Apache Pass.  Chapter Partners and Friends will be invited to this social.

COMMUNICATIONS – Chair Don Travis is out of town, Anne Barr gave report.  More names need to be turned in for the Newsletter.  This will be brought up at the membership meeting July 8th.  Don has received the display board and is working on a setup.  It can be changed to meet the needs of its use.  

Anne also stated the Bird Card is made; copyrighting needs to be checked.  It will not be available for handout at the Cameron Park Celebration on July 4TH.  

MEMBERSHIP – Cindy Bolch reported in the absence of Chair Kerri Cunningham.  Cindy said the database is up and running.  There are two forms to consider for volunteer time.  One is for training and volunteering; and the other is for administrative and meetings.  Paula Engelhardt asked a discussion about the milestone pins and awards.  Members will receive their certification dragonfly pin as they complete the required hours.   Katherine Bedrich suggested a presentation ceremony at the end of the year for all other pins.  Discussion followed.  Paula made a motion to present pins the month after the member achieves their hours.  Cindy Bolch seconded.  Discussion followed.  Motion passed by 5 – 2 vote; one abstain.  A possible award, recognition ceremony in December was discussed.  Cindy needs more information on background checks for members who were checked by the Master Gardener program.  She will contact Marcie at the Extension Office.  

TRAINING - Chair Paula Engelhardt presented the information for the 2009 class.  The 2009 class will meet on Tuesdays 6:00-9:00pm in Rockdale; from Jan. 13th -May 5th.  The location has not been determined.  Four or five field trips are being planned.  No class during spring break. Cost will remain at $150.00.  The committee is working on the location, evaluation form, curriculum and speakers for the class.  

PROJECT – Chair Connie Roddy presented the Project-Volunteer Form.  After a few suggested changes, Connie will send the form to Don to be posted on the web site. 

HISTORIAN – Chair Tense Tumlinson  said she needed a copy for the Horned Lizard article from the Rockdale reporter.  Paul had a copy for the book.

The next membership meeting will be July 8th at the Rockdale General Store.  Ed Burleson will give a program on using the flower presses we were given at graduation.  Members should bring the press and any specimens they wish to use.  The meeting will begin at 10:00am followed by the program.

Paul presented the Horned Lizard Watch advanced training schedule.  It will be August 12 at 2:00pm in the Patterson Building in Rockdale.  At 7:00pm the public is invited to a program on Horned Lizards.  The following morning, August 13th; those attending the 

A. T. will do field work in Rockdale.  Members are encouraged to attend this training.

The Thorndale BBQ booth was a big success.  Adults who may possibly take the Master Naturalist class filled out thirteen information cards.  Katherine Bedrich, Paul Unger and Paula Engelhardt worked the booth.  Connie Roddy and Paula provided the workers with sampling from their BBQ.  All had a good time. 

Motion by Paula Engelhardt to adjourn; seconded by Cindy Bolch.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30pm.

Minutes submitted by:

Katherine Bedrich

Secretary   

